## **WORLD MEDICAL ASSOCIATION**

ASSOCIATION MEDICALE MONDIALE ASOCIACION MEDICA MUNDIAL



To the Members, Friends and Partners of the World Medical Association

24 July 2023

Dear Colleagues and Friends,

Today we received the sad news that Dr Anthea Mowat passed away late last night.

Anthea has been a friend and colleague to us who engaged in the World Medical Association in various functions. She served as a delegate of the British Medical Association to the WMA General Assembly and Council; she took part as an Associate Member, and she finally served as Chair of the Associate Members when the then Chair Joe Heyman got terminally ill.

For organized medicine, it is the loss of a brilliant, constructive and charming person, whose outstanding leadership and friendly support was always looking for the common good.

We mourn with Anthea's husband, colleague and companion, Dr Andrew Mowat and their two daughters. Our thoughts are with them, and our gratefulness remains.

An obituary will be published in the World Medical Journal.

Dr Jacques de Haller Chair of the WMA

**Associate Members** 

Dr Otmar Kloiber Secretary General

Boîte Postale 63

01210 FERNEY-VOLTAIRE Cedex

Address for condolences: Dr Andrew Mowat

7 Thornton Close

MORPETH Northumberland NE61 2XB

United Kingdom

Telephone

F-mail address

andmowat@btinternet.com

: (33) 4 50 40 75 75

: (33) 4 50 40 59 37